CREATING THE LEADERS OF TOMORROW

HENRY L. STIMSON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Vito M. D'Elia, Ed. D.

vdelia@shufsd.org

PRINCIPAL Michael Duggan mduggan@shufsd.org

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL Anthony J. Sansotta asansott@shufsd.org

Dear Parent/Guardian,

I am writing in compliance with a provision called "parents right-to-know," "Section 1112(e)(1)(A) of the Every Student Succeeds Act, Pub. L. No. 114-95 to inform you that because your child's school receives Title I federal funding, you have the right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of your child's classroom teacher(s). Specially, included is your right to know the following:

- Whether the teacher has met State qualification and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas in which the teacher provides instruction:
- Whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which State qualification or licensing criteria have been waived;
- The baccalaureate degree of the teacher and any other graduate certification or degree held by the teacher and field of discipline of the certification or degree; and
- Whether your child is provided Special Education services and, if so, their qualifications.

Should you wish to exercise your right to obtain the above information about your child's teacher, please contact the Office of Instruction and Curriculum, in writing, at the following address to make your request.

Dr. John Murphy
Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction
South Huntington Union free School District
60 Weston Street
Huntington Station, NY 11746

If you have any questions concerning the contests of this letter, then please do not hesitate to call 631-812-3100.

Sincerely,

Michael Duggan

Principal